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From Our Pastor 
May 2023 

Clerk’s Report 

• Facility Usage:  Eight requests 
for use of the playground for 
birthday parties in March, April, 
and May. 

•  Membership: No changes 

• Commissioners to Presbytery 
meeting May 23, 2023, at 
Covenant Athens: Judy Grieve, 
Susan Monk and Steve Bell 

• Communion Servers: May 7, 
2023, Maria Rivera and Jim 
Buckalew. On June 4, 2023, 
Susan Monk and Dalton Cooper. 

Treasurer Aubrey Moore reported 
that March 2023 church budget 
figures show a $16,143.15 surplus. 
He reported that March 2023 
preschool budget figures show a 
$18,659.91 surplus. Preliminary 
reports for April 2023 show a church 
budget surplus of $19, 535.26 and a 
preschool budget surplus of 
$19,095.25. 

Motions 

• Education Ministry made a 
motion to approve Presbyterian 
Women Annual Gathering be 
held at Covenant on March 16, 
2024. The motion passed.  

• Mission Ministry made a motion 
to spend up to $2,000 from 
Memorial Fund for purchase of 
furniture to be located in the open 
area close to the mailbox shelf. 
This motion passed. 
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“Do you have any trips planned for this summer?” 

This is a question we ask each other this time of year, and it’s always fun to 

hear our friends’ responses. The opportunity to travel is one of the gifts of the 

summer months, and many of us are looking forward to spending time at a 

favorite beach or to discovering the charms of a new destination. 

A few years ago, Andy read an article in which the author suggested that the 

value of a trip is not just the experience itself (though that is certainly part of 

it). The value of traveling also comes from the anticipation of the trip AND 

the shared memories you have afterward. Ever since then, we’ve made a point 

to have a trip on the calendar that we can look forward to and a trip that we 

can look back on and remember together. 

The Cooke family has a few trips planned this summer: Andy, Charlie, and I 

will spend some time in St. Simons in June; Andy, Miller, and Mattox will go 

camping at Amicalola Falls in July; and then Andy, Charlie, and I will spend 

a long weekend with my family at Lake Lure in August. It’s good to get away 

every now and then, to have a change of pace and scenery, and to have 

quality time with people you love. 

Time away is important in that it gives us new 

perspectives and connects us with people we 

might not have met otherwise. We know this 

to be true from our personal experience, but 

Scripture tells us it’s true too. We’ll explore 

the gifts of traveling in our July sermon series 

titled “On the Road.” 

We hope you’ll share your travels with us this summer too. If you visit 

another church while you’re on vacation or out-of-town, bring back the 

worship bulletin and post it on the bulletin board in the parlor. We’ll look 

forward to sharing stories of varied travels this summer after worship during 

Punch in the Parlor each week, and we give thanks that God goes with us 

wherever we go! 

Grace, peace, and traveling mercies, 

Katelyn 

(See “Clerk’s Corner” page 2) 
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Worship 

Summer Choir is a musical 

tradition at Covenant from Memorial 

Day Weekend through Labor Day 

Weekend.  This year it begins May 

29 and ends September 3.  If you 

would like to sing with the Covenant 

Summer Choir during the summer 

months, please join us in the balcony 

at 9:15 a.m. on Sunday 

mornings.  We prepare an easy 

anthem during our 30-minute 

rehearsal and then sing it at the 

10:00 a.m. worship service.   We 

hope you will join us!  

Questions?  See Lyn Patterson or 

email her 

at lpatterson@covenantaugusta.org.  

Our Flower Calendar is a 

meaningful way to show love and to 

glorify God. If you would like to 

donate flowers, check with Rachel 

Gregory in the church office to make 

sure your meaningful date is 

available. Forms to order flowers 

and to include a special message for 

the bulletin are located in the church 

office.  You are welcome to use your 

own florist or Rachel can place the 

order with the florist that Covenant 

uses.  The cost of each arrangement 

is usually $125. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Augusta is one of six American 
metro areas that were awarded 
regional conventions by the 
American Guild of Organists, an 
educational and professional 
organization with chapters 
throughout the United States.  
Augusta and Aiken have members 
representing 40 churches (Covenant/
Lyn Patterson included!) and a 
synagogue and are hosting musicians 
from the Southeast and around the 
country at a four-day event 
beginning June 18 and concluding 
on June 21.  Complete information 
on the four-day event is at 
www.ago23augusta.org.  There are 
FREE daytime concerts being held 
at First Presbyterian Church, Trinity 
on the Hill United Methodist 
Church, and Reid Memorial 
Presbyterian Church, all in Augusta.  
Also at St. John’s United Methodist 
Church, First Baptist Church, and St. 

Paul Lutheran Church, all in Aiken.  
Check the above website for details 
concerning these free daytime 
programs.  The evening programs 
being presented by world-renowned 
organists are being held at St. Paul’s 
Episcopal Church, St. John UMC, 
Most Holy Trinity Catholic Church, 
and First Baptist Church, all in 
Augusta; these concerts are ticketed.  
Information on purchasing advance 
tickets with a credit card is available 
on the website or at https://event.me/
YWg955.  Tickets are also available 
at the door prior to each evening 
concert; $20, cash or check only.  
Take advantage of this exciting 
opportunity to hear some of the 
world’s most celebrated organists 
and bring family and friends.  If you 
have questions or need more 
information, contact Hubert van 
Tuyll (Hvtairacobra@gmail.com or 
706-228-5180. You may also contact 
Lyn Patterson 
lpatterson@covenantaugusta.org.  

• Sustainability Ministry Team 
made a motion that the funds in 
Restricted Accounts 080900 
Building Endowment Fund and 
080190 Endowment Fund be 
moved into account 080896 
Home Improvement Plan. This 
motion passed. 

• Sustainability Ministry Team 
made a motion that the Restricted 
Accounts 080900 Building 
Endowment Fund and 080190 
Endowment Fund be closed and 
any future income from Herbert 
D. Towson Trust be directed to 
account 080896 Home 
Improvement Plan. This motion 
passed. 

Let the peace of Christ rule in your 
hearts, since as members of one body 
you were called to peace. And be 
thankful. Colossians 3:15 

Judy Grieve 

Clerk 

Clerk’s Corner 
(continued from page 1) 
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Building & Grounds 

Covenant Preschool  

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a few years’ hiatus, Summer 

Fun is back this year, and we’re 

excited to have 45 kids signed up for 

this program. Summer Fun meets on 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and 

Thursdays for six weeks over June 

and July, and each week has a special 

theme to make it extra fun.  

There are still spots available in 

some of the older classes, and you 

can find more information about 

dates and registration cost online at 

www.covenantpreschoolaugusta.com

/summer-fun. 

Peace, 

Katelyn Gordon Cooke 

Home Improvement Plan Update 

Hi all, 

Thought I might share the following. 

 

Total 3-Year Pledge Commitment to the Home Improvement Plan

 $255,734 

Pledge Fulfillment to Date $ 51,839 

Total Disbursements from the Home Improvement Plan $ 50,000 

Payments to Principal of Mortgage/Renovation Loan $ 50,000 

(payments to principal through regular loan payments) $ 23,740 

Mortgage/Renovation Loan Balance as of 1/1/2023 $358,503 

Mortgage/Renovation Loan Balance as of 5/15/2023 $284,763 

 

Happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Aubrey Moore, Treasurer 

http://www.covenantpreschoolaugusta.com/summer-fun.
http://www.covenantpreschoolaugusta.com/summer-fun.


Education 

Punch in the Parlor 

 

 

 

 

 

Each week starting on June 4, we’ll 

have Punch in the Parlor as part of 

our fellowship time after the 10:00 

a.m. worship service. We hope you’ll 

stop by the parlor, enjoy some punch 

(or lemonade), and catch up with 

your church friends. 

We’re looking for folks to volunteer 

to set up, serve, and clean up each 

Sunday from 11:00 a.m. to 11:20 

a.m. Supplies and instructions will be 

available and labeled in the parlor 

kitchen for volunteers. If you’re 

willing to serve one Sunday, please 

visit https://tinyurl.com/

CovSummer23 for more information 

and to sign up. Thank you so much! 

First Sunday Focus 

Join us on the first Sundays of June, 

July, and August for a special 

program featuring different ministry 

areas from around the church. We’ll 

gather in the fellowship hall from 

11:15 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., and 

information about each month’s 

program will be available in 

upcoming church publications. 

Fellowship Lunches 

Youth friends, let’s have lunch 

together! On Sundays, June 11 and 

July 30, we’ll go out to eat together 

after 10:00 a.m. worship. Keep an 

eye out for a text from Katelyn a 

week ahead of time with the details, 

and make plans to join us! 

Summer Trips 

We’re looking forward to attending 

two youth conferences in July: 

Montreat Youth Conference for high 

schoolers and Montreat Middle 

School Conference for middle 

schoolers! Youth families, the 

balance for these trips is due on June 

15, and Katelyn will be in touch with 

a reminder and your balance amount 

soon. Thank you! 

 

Congregational Life 

Ladies for Lunch will meet Tuesday, 

June 13, at 11:30 a.m. Women and 

friends of Covenant will gather at 

The Chop House, 3450 Wrightsboro 

Rd.  Contact Phoebe Crimmins at 

706-738-7820 or by email at 

phoebebeach30@hotmail.com to 

make your reservation for this 

gathering so that we may have space 

for you. 

As usual, the staff will be away over the summer for a variety of reasons. 

Please note the following times in June and July when staff will be out of the 

office. 

Andy:  June 5-9 for continuing education 

 June 19-25 and July 3-7 for vacation 

 July 19-23 for Montreat Middle School conference 

Katelyn:  June 19-25 for vacation 

                July 9-15 for Montreat Youth Conference 

Lyn:        June 18-21 and July 28-29 for continuing education 

Jenn:      trading June 20 for June 21 

 July 19 for vacation 

https://tinyurl.com/CovSummer23
https://tinyurl.com/CovSummer23
mailto:phoebebeach30@hotmail.com


For the past 21 

years, Judy 

Strogonoff has 

served this 

congregation 

faithfully as the 

Church Secretary. 

While she works on 

publications, 

records, and communications, she is 

usually the first person that people 

encounter when they interact with 

Covenant—the first line of 

hospitality that our congregation 

extends to the community. As such, it 

was no surprise to us when Judy 

sensed a call to social work a few 

years ago. Now that she has 

completed her degree and is ready to 

begin her new career, it is time for us 

to send her into the world to do this 

important work. 

Reflecting on her time at Covenant, 

Judy writes, “I have very much 

enjoyed serving and supporting 

Covenant in Ministry these last 21 

years.  It is bittersweet now that I am 

saying goodbye and will begin a new 

calling in Social Work.  Covenant 

has been and will continue to be part 

of my family.  You have supported 

me, ministered to me and my family, 

and loved us greatly.  I have had the 

pleasure of watching many of the 

children of the church grow into 

wonderful adults and begin their 

own families. I have been blessed to 

have known many of God’s servants 

in the church who have joined the 

church triumphant. I am so blessed 

to know each of you and to be a part 

of such a loving and kind 

congregation.  While there will be 

opportunities to see each other, it 

will no longer be in the church 

office or over the phone and I will 

miss that greatly.  I thank you for 

the wonderful support over the years 

and especially while I was in 

school.” 

Judy’s last day in the office will be 

Friday, June 9. On Sunday, June 11, 

we will celebrate her with a 

reception in the fellowship hall 

immediately following the worship 

service. We will also present her 

with a love offering on that day. If 

you would like to contribute, then 

please send checks to Covenant c/o 

Jenn Harrison with a notation of 

“love offering” or donate online. 

Please join us in whatever way that 

you can as we celebrate Judy and 

mark this transition in her life and in 

the life of our congregation. 

Grace and peace, 

Andy and Katelyn Cooke 

 

Staff News 

In April, we 

announced our search 

for a new Church 

Administrator at 

Covenant. We are glad 

to share the news that 

we have concluded 

that work, and we are 

excited to introduce Rachel Gregory 

as the newest Covenant staff 

member! 

Rachel comes to us by way of 

Sacred Heart Cultural Center, where 

she served as the Assistant Director 

for 25 years. Rachel’s references 

describe her as trustworthy, kind, 

well-organized, and she brings a 

variety of experience with 

communications, facilities 

management, and the wider Augusta 

community. 

She is married to Kevin, and they 

have two sons: Cole (21) and Liam 

(16). Rachel moved to the Augusta 

area from Cincinnati when she was 

14, and she’s a graduate of Lakeside 

High School. Like many of you, she 

enjoys gardening and home 

improvement projects in her spare 

time. 

Rachel’s first day in the office was 

Thursday, June 1, and we hope you 

will join us in offering her a warm 

welcome as she begins her time at 

Covenant! 



Covenant Celebrates 2023 Graduates 

J. Carter Lapp, grandson of Carol and David Lapp 

   Woods Charter High School, Chapel Hill, North Carolina 

   Will attend the University of Oregon 

   Plans to study business related to sports 

Grace Conditt Daniels, daughter of Brock and Karla Conditt Daniels 

   Samford University; B.A. Human Development and Family Science, Minor in Psychology 

   Will work as the Assistant Youth Director at Independent Presbyterian Church in Birmingham, AL 

Michael Dirksen, grandson of Jean and Tom Dirksen 

   Kennesaw State University; B.S. Computer Science 

   Will work as a Civilian employee in computers at Warner Robins AFB  

Grace Anne Huff, daughter of Jodi and Joe Huff, granddaughter of Anne Huff and Judy and Dave Grieve 

   University of Georgia; B.S. Education in Communication Sciences and Disorders  

 Summa Cum Laude 

   Will attend the University of Georgia to get her Masters in Speech-Language Pathology 

David Hughson, grandson of Carol and David Lapp 

   Kent State University; B.S. Aeronautics 

   Cum Laude 

   Has a job in Ohio where he will fly planes with cargo and teach would-be pilots  

Sarah Elisa Macia, granddaughter of Carol and David Lapp 

   Duke University; B.S. Mechanical Engineering 

   Has a job in San Carlos, CA, working for a company developing hydrogen fuel systems 

Ian Michael Moore, son of Sabina Widner and Aubrey Moore 

   University of Georgia; B.B.A. Management 

   Seeking employment or internship experience in golf industry or Major League Baseball 

Judy Strogonoff 

   University of Massachusetts Global; B.A. Social Work 

   Plans to work with children in foster and support foster families in a local foster care agency 

Allison Reardon, daughter of Paula and Tim Reardon 

   IUPUI (Indianapolis); M.A. History with a concentration in Public History 







The GAP items of the month for 
June is deodorant and for July is 
canned fruit. We always need food 
that goes into the "walking bags" that 
we give to the homeless and to the 
working poor who come by to get 
something for lunch. We provide two 
sandwiches, chips or crackers, water 
with flavoring, fruit and a sweet. 
Some of these items are seldom 
available from Golden Harvest at 
their special pricing, so we really 
appreciate donations of packs of 
crackers, small packs of cookies, 
flavor packets for water bottles, 
chips, and small containers of fruit. 

List of Items by Month 

January: Hot chocolate 
February: Canned pork and beans 
March: Canned chicken or ham 
April: Boxes of cereal 
May: Toothbrushes & toothpaste 
June: Deodorant 
July: Canned fruit 
August: Toilet paper 
September: Canned soup 
October: Instant grits or oatmeal 
(Individual packets) 
November: Stuffing mix (type which 
only needs water added) 
December: Beef stew or chili 

Mission 

Mission Ministry will 
be hosting a sale of 
coffee and chocolate 
from Equal Exchange 
on Sunday, June 11 
and July 9.  Look for 
the table in the narthex after the 
worship service. 

Charlotte Ealick and 
Sabina Widner 

  1 Fred Gehle 

  7 Diane Griffin 

  8 Sherrod Lamkin, 

 Kaye Petkas 

  9 Beth Ashmore,  

 Dave Grieve 

 10 Jenny Lindsay 

 15 Michael Reimche,  

 Judi Rhoades 

 16 Edwin Scott 

 17 Carol Lapp, Rachel Scott 

 18 Jerry Allison,  

 Buster Boshears,  

 Jenn Harrison 

 19 Gail Kouame 

 20 Jennifer Williams 

 21 Dana Johnson, Bill Usry 

 24 Vernon Barnes, Eden Rogers 

 25 Ian Moore 

 28 Dawn Langley Brady 

 13 Aubrey Moore & Sabina 
 Widner (31 yrs.) 
 20 David & Jennifer Reimche 
 (14 yrs.) 
 23 Johnny & Ruth Lowe  
 (58 yrs.) 
 26 Jim & Phoebe Crimmins  
 (58 yrs.) 
 Carol & Dave Lapp  
 (58 yrs.) 

  1 Kadie Cheeks,  

 Ginger Cornes 

  2 Elaine Beachum, 

 Jodi Huff 

  6 Samuel Ndingwan 

 11  Marisa Moses 

 13 Mary Beachum,  

 Liz Hagerman,  

 Charles Jay 

 16 Ann Roat 

 18 Debbie Buchholz,  

 William Cooper 

 22 Karell Moses 

 23 Jimmy Pittman 

 25 Bos Lamkin 

 26 Joan Lancaster 

 28 Julie Usry 

 10  Andrea & Nick Butt  

  (52 yrs.) 

 12  Chuck & Gail Baldwin  

  (48 yrs.)  

 17  Jerry & Jacquie Allison  

 (54 yrs.) 

 22 Chris & Vickie Terry  

 (23 yrs.) 

 



Prayer Concerns 

The prayer ministry is led by deacons Kathy Ordelt, Joyce Bowers, and Linda-Jean 
Jay. To add a prayer concern, please contact the church office at 
rgregory@covenantaugusta.org. 

Nancy Carr—death of her niece 

Janet Wright (0522) 

Betty Johnston, Piedmont Hospital

(0606) 

Everett Henry Nimitz (Chris & 

Anne Ealick Henry’s great-

nephew) – Born at 35 weeks 

gestational age, Charlottesville, 

VA (0522) 

Family of Jim Turnbull (Becky 

DeLecuona’s uncle) who died 

May 27 

Continued prayer concerns will be 
removed after three months. Please 
contact the church office to have them 
renewed or moved to enduring concerns. 

All of Covenant’s Missionaries 

All who serve in the U.S. Military 

Courtney and Ella Davis (0601) 

Mary Dukes (friend of Lindsay 

Kircher) – Complications from 

COPD (0522) 

Fred Gehle – At home (0404) 

Sandy Kelly (Lori Rogers’ mother), 

healing from a broken hip (0522) 

Mary McCarter, Backpain (0512) 

Sam and Maddie McCarter, who 

are expecting a baby (0419) 

Gloria Miller (friend of Sarah 

Colborn) (0601) 

The Ndingwan Family, on their 

upcoming move to the 

Washington D.C. area (0419) 

The Nkwenti-Banks Family, on 

their upcoming move to the state 

of Washington (0427) 

Jennifer Shook (Elaine Lea’s sister) 

– Bandon, OR (0601) 

Sue Walsh (friend of Diane Griffin) 

– Cancer treatment (0601) 

Dorris Andrews (Elaine Lea’s 

mother) – Brandon Wilde 

Joe and Eunice Cook – Brandon 

Wilde 

Bill Cornes – At home  

Phyllis Daniels – Brandon Wilde 

Dan Freeman (Kaye Petkas’ 

brother) – Winter Park, FL 

Priscilla Gilman – Brandon Wilde 

Erroll Hatcher –Adairsville, GA 

Leah Mannel – Brandon Wilde 

Jocelyn Martin-Moses (Karell 

Moses’ mother) – At home 

Anita Parker (Joslyn Fields’ cousin) 

– Beaufort, SC 

Elizabeth Swink – At home 

Jane Terry (Chris Terry’s mother) – 

Lake Wales, FL 

And for all those whose names we 

hold in our hearts. 

This new feature in the Chimes 

newsletter will contain ideas about 

prayer. Some may be familiar to us, 

some may not. Some thoughts will be 

from Scripture; others will be from 

outside the realm of Christianity.   

It is our hope that all of them will 

lead us to a deeper, more fulfilling 

relationship with God, and in so do-

ing, enrich our lives and enable us to 

share God’s love and light with eve-

ryone we meet.  

"Prayer enlarges the heart until it is 

capable of containing God's gift of 

himself." 

- Mother Teresa 

Your Diaconate Prayer Action Team 

Joyce Bowers, LJ Jay, and Kathy 

Ordelt 

mailto:rgregory@covenantaugusta.org


June Worship Schedule 

6/4: Hugh Dobbins, Dave Lapp, 
 Lucyle Ferris,  
 Edwin Scott, Beth Wilson 
6/11: Judy Grieve, Chris Henry,  
 Ruth Mayhall, Philip Monk 
 Buddy Simpson, Bill Usry 
6/18: Steve Bell, Dalton Cooper, 
 John Ealick, Angela Hobby 
6/25: Jim Buckalew,  
 Jim Crimmins, Jimmy Lea, 
 Johnny Lowe, Charlie Terry 

6/4: Dalton Cooper 
6/11: Jim Buckalew 
6/18: Naomi Gillies 
6/25: L. J. Jay 

6/4: Andy Cooke 
6/11: Katelyn Gordon Cooke 
6/18: Andy Cooke 
6/25: Becky DeLecuona 

6/4: Gail Baker 
6/11: Mary Beachum  
 and Martha Bertrand 
6/18: Lola Bell 
6/25: Kadie Cheeks and 
 Kathryn Crandall 

Steve Bell, Terry Bowers, John 
Ealick, Charles Jay, and  
Ralph Gillies  

July Worship Schedule 

7/2: Hugh Dobbins, Dave Lapp, 
 Lucyle Ferris,  
 Samuel Ndingwan,  
 Ivanna Ndingwan, 
 Fidelis Ndingwan,  
 Edwin Scott, Beth Wilson 
7/9 Judy Grieve, Chris Henry,  
 Ruth Mayhall, Philip Monk 
 Buddy Simpson, Bill Usry 

7/16: Steve Bell, Dalton Cooper, 
 John Ealick, Angela Hobby 

7/23: Jim Buckalew,  
 Jim Crimmins, Jimmy Lea, 
 Johnny Lowe, Charlie Terry 

7/30: Hugh Dobbins, Dave Lapp, 
 Lucyle Ferris,  Edwin Scott 

 

 

7/2: Steve Bell 
7/9: Chris Henry 
7/16: Lindsay Kircher 
7/23: Beverly Dorn 

7/30: Mac Hobby 

7/2: Andy Cooke 
7/9: Katelyn Gordon Cooke 
7/16: Andy Cooke 
7/23: Katelyn Gordon Cooke 
7/30: Andy Cooke 

7/2: Jim Crimmins 
7/9: Fred and Jane Gehle 
7/16: Amelia Hall 
7/23: Lindsay Kircher 
7/30: Buddy Simpson 

Steve Bell, Terry Bowers, John 
Ealick, Charles Jay, and  
Ralph Gillies 

Lindsay Kircher, Greeter 
Coordinator 
Steve Bell, A/V Team Coordinator 
Chris Henry, Usher Coordinator 
Kaye Petkas, Liturgist/Reader 
Coordinator 
Cindy Wallerich, Flower 
Coordinator 

Youth Movie  

Afternoon  

May 21, 2023 
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